Report to the NFOG Board.

In 2019 I applied for and received a grant for a two weeks clinical visit at the fetal cardiology department at Evelina London Children Hospital.

Due to the Covid situation in 2020, my visit at that time was cancelled.

But now, three years later I managed to implement this visit.

I got an honorary visit contract and visited the fetal cardiology department for two weeks in April this year.

The visit was instructive and interesting for me. In London they have a high number of pregnant women, and therefor they also see a much higher number of fetal cardiac anomalies than we do in Bergen.

I also found it interested to see how they organize and handle their patients, and finally I got to know new colleagues. I joined in their discussions and meetings, and learned a lot from their expertise.

Now I kindly ask NFOG to reimburse some of my expenses.

Kindly regards from

Synnøve Lian Johnsen, dr. med

Fetal medicine unit

Department of obstetrics and gynecology

Haukeland University Hospital

Bergen, Norway